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Recreation Department
Vincent Whitehead, Chairman

MINUTES-April 15, 2021
Recreation Meeting
Zoom 6:30pm

CALL TO ORDER: 6:33pm
Vincent Whitehead called the meeting to order. 

IN ATTENDANCE:
Vincent Whitehead, Chris Parmigiani, Dan Sutton, Brandon Raper, Kelly Snyder, Christopher Kurdes, Nathan Boms

ALSO IN ATTENDANCE: Councilwomen Lori Hohenleitner, Adam Hubeny, and Richard Colangelo

Vinny Whitehead made a motion to approve the minutes for March 18, 2021, second by Chris Parmigiani. All agreed by voice.

CORRESPONDENCE: There was none. 

PUNLIC COMMENT: There was none 

YOUTH COMMISION REPORT: Nathan Boms reported that the Easter Bunny event was a huge success and there was a great turnout. 

PROGRAMS/EVENTS: Mr. Parmigiani stated that the spring garage flyer has been posted. Mr. Parmigiani questioned when we should publish the advertising in the newspaper for the garage sale. All members agreed to publish in the Monmouth Journal or Two River Times two weeks before the event. 

Mr. Whitehead made a motion to support and advertise I-9 Sports spring soccer, second by Dan Sutton. All agreed by voice. 

Claire Kozic joined the meeting at 6:55. 

Mr. Whitehead asked Mr. Hubeny if there is an update for Summer Recreation, in which Mr. Hubeny stated as of now, the Diocese and elementary school have not made a decision. Mr. Hubeny is working on securing a location. The Masonic Lodge was suggested by Martin Hawley. Mr. Hubeny will look into these option, but will always error on the side of caution. Mr. Hubeny gave the most recent case numbers of Corona Virus and is continuing to monitor the current health crisis. 

OLD BUSINESS: Mr. Whitehead recapped Nathan Boms’ report on the Easter Event. 

NEW BUSINESS: Mr. Parmigiani had a lengthy conversation with the Recreation Dept in Highlands. They offered to allow Atlantic Highlands to use their facility in the afternoons as well as join any programs they offer. Mr. Parmigiani questioned why Atlantic Highlands doesn’t partner more with Highlands. All members agreed to share Highlands Recreation events with the Atlantic Highlands residents and will post the calendar to their website. 

Mr. Sutton shared that at the elementary school’s board meeting the use of their facility for summer camp was suggested. Mr. Sutton stated it was mentioned the possibility of using the school in the afternoon and pointed out the issue with it being extremely hot in the afternoon hours. 

Councilmen Murphy joined the meeting at 7:05

Mrs. Kozic reported that one teacher from Henry Hudson was interested in running a field hockey clinic for the summer. Mrs. Kozic also questioned how the coaches would be paid. Mr. Hubeny explained that coaches for recreation are not paid, however, if running a clinic there is a budget for salaries. Mr. Hubeny explained how the budget works. Mr. Hubeny also explained that Mrs. Snyder gave him a list of questions the recreation committee had, one being a social media page strictly for Recreation. Mr. Hubeny thoroughly explained the Borough’s social media policy and why he feels one Borough Facebook page is sufficient and offered to post any activities they would like posted.  

Public Comment: Richard Colangelo reported that the Sandy Hook Little League does require background checks for coaches. Mr. Colangelo also mentioned Coach Kelly is very interested in helping out with basketball and offered to volunteer. Mr. Kurdes asked if Coach Kelly would allow them access to Henry Hudson’s gym in which Mr. Colangelo explained he did not ask. 

Councilmen Crowley joined the meeting at 7:30pm. 

Mr. Parmigiani questioned before adjourning the meeting what the members felt their decision was with I-9 Sports going forward. Councilmen Murphy suggested going and seeing the program in action before making a decision. Mr. Parmigiani and Mr. Kurdes offered to go check it out. 

Mr. Sutton brought up the summer basketball league and suggested using Highlands courts as well. Mr. Kurdes questioned getting lights for the basketball courts in the harbor. Councilwomen Hohenleitner explained she did speak to the Shade Tree Commission about improvements suggested for the basketball court. Mr. Hubeny further explained why lights were not permitted in the past, but suggested all members to research the lighting and they could present it to the Harbor Commission. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]
ADJOURN: Mr. Whitehead made a motion to adjourn the meeting second by Mr. Parmigiani. Meeting adjourned at 7:34pm.
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